MINUTES OF MEETING AND AGM OF TRA PARENT COUNCIL 
HELD ON OCTOBER 6th 2014 AT 6.45PM
	PRESENT


	Iain Morrison (Chair)

Fiona Robertson (Vice Chair)

Donald Beaton (Treasurer)

Peter McIntyre (Secretary)

Wim Chalmet (Acting Rector)

Sandy McGregor (Interim Depute Rector)
Michael Bremner (School Captain)
Jason Coetzee (School Captain)
Maurice McIntyre (Highland Council)

Ann Allan

David Borland

Roslyn Borland

Susie Bryce

Myra Campbell
Mhairi Cowie

Karen Denoon

Colm Farrell

Amanda Fulton

Kirsty Gordon

Alison Holden

Nigel Jones

Angela Main

Jane Mackay

Fiona MacLeod

John MacLeod

Lorna Macleod

Angela Marwick

Ella McIntyre

Dave Mercer

Mhairi Miller

Jennifer Munro

Roy Munro

Alasdair Rhind
John Robinson

Jane Ross

Alison Scott

Anne Spence

Trisha Torrance

Nina Westwater

David Wilkie

Sandra Wilkie




	ITEM 
	
	ACTION

	
	
	

	1 
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
	

	
	IM welcomed everyone to the meeting and all present introduced themselves and the school they went to. He also introduced Maurice McIntyre from the Highland Region. Apologies were received from Audrey Campbell, Caroline Munro, Fiona Munro and Ros Oliver-Jones.

	

	2 
	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 29th May 2014
Accuracy / Approval
Following scrutiny by those present, there were three changes to the minutes:

1. Page 3 point 9 Wim Chalmet’s address was amended to wim.chalmet@highland.gov.uk
2. Page 5 Staffing: remove line on Eileen Cockburn

3. Page 5 Remove duplicate paragraph on Liam Sutherland

The Minutes were then approved as an accurate record of the meeting

Matters Arising / Action Points
	

	
	
	

	
	There were no matters arising.
	

	3 
	TREASURER’S REPORT
	

	
	Donald Beaton presented the Treasurers Report.

Since the start of the new Financial year in April £587.70 was received from the Highland Council.

Expenditure  was for three gifts: for Donnie MacLeod, Brian Sinclair and David Bremner totalling £209
The Current Balance is just over £1000


	DB



	4
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14
	Recruitment of Rector – Maurice McIntyre

Maurice McIntyre gave an update.
Following the retirement of Donnie Macleod and Brian Sinclair (Depute Head teacher) leaving Wim Chalmet was appointed as Acting Head Teacher. An emergency interim arrangement for Depute Head Teachers was put in place in June composed of: Sandy MacGregor, Katie Elder and Connie Farrell. 
The SMT has done a good job and there has been a good start to the school year.
There will be a review of interim arrangements for Depute Head Teachers in October. Sandy and Connie are staying on until the end of session.

Katie is not able to continue and there will be an in-school search for her replacement. Highland Council are permitting TRA to keep a 3rd deputy head teacher during the school year.

Appreciation was expressed by the meeting for Highland Council’s imaginative way of dealing with the situation.

There were also several expressions of appreciation to the SMT for their work so far and their willingness to invest in this creative solution.
3-18 Consultation – Maurice McIntyre

Maurice went on to report on the 3-18 consultation process.
There has been one consultation in Tain already. There will be another on Wednesday 8th in the TRA hall at 7pm. It was felt important to have more consultation before the October break.
The upcoming Wednesday meeting is to find out what the community issues are. 
At the moment, it must be stressed, this is only a proposal. There will be no decision to proceed until February.

Everything said will be noted on the night and supplement the comments at the previous meeting.

After February and if the project is approved, stakeholder groups will be established of all constituencies.
Maurice pointed out that the proposal is not just about new buildings. There are benefits of a 3-18 campus that are reflected in recent schools being built according to this model.

During a time of Q&A there were a number of issues raised:
Concern was expressed that in a 3-18 system, pupils aged 12 coming in from rural feeder schools would not be disadvantaged.

There was a need for adequate parking. Would the proposed site be big enough not only for day to day operation but also for hosting special events like concerts?  And is the site sufficient for future expansion if town grows?
Is the Council still open to looking again at the site?

There is already a lack of decent Assembly Hall – priority in new plans?
Maurice said these matters would be discussed at stakeholders’  meetings.
Iain then called for a vote to gauge the feeling of those present. He asked if there was a desire to have the school built in the area. The vote was unanimous with no votes against.

Iain thanked Maurice for his contribution to the meeting.
Open Forum Q & A - IM

Iain opened the meeting for a General Q&A session.
There was a concern in the 4th year exam results for Chemistry where 9 out of 16 did not get a passing grade.

In response we were informed that students are allowed to resit their exams.
Lessons are being learned from S4’s experience last year with the new exams, in particular with unit assessments.

We are in a much better place now than last year. Down from 8 subjects to 6, allowing more time for course delivery and less pressure on pupils.
One class chemistry only 9/16 passed

How is assessment tracked – inspection noted it as an issue. 
Tracking and monitoring should lead to earlier intervention.  This will be done by the subject head and is part of the departmental and whole-school evaluation structure

Why are S5 sitting the old Higher in English after following the new curriculum through to S4?

This choice was left up to the discretion of the teacher.
8 subjects chose to submit pupils for the old Higher

7 chose to implement the new Higher

Wim Chalmet listed the subject choices to clarify the situation for parents.

OLD  Biology, P.E., RMPS, Gaelic, Product Design, History, English, Geography
NEW Art and Design, Physics, Chemistry, Music, Graphic Communications, French, Mathematics
Whether a student takes the old or new higher will not affect their College or University admission. This was confirmed by Iain Morrison in his role as Dean at UHI.
What is happening with Business Management since Mr Jackson left?
This post has been advertised 3 times but there are no applicants to fill this position - not even on supply list.

Higher – can deliver online college course with 1x fortnight face to face initially, but is now 2 periods out of 6 to provide extra support. 
Mrs McDermott (Guidance dept.) will cover S4 Nationals after October Break

A new advert will go out in November.

Problem of higher learning online – poor internet connections at home in some areas.
Timetable for homework – is there a co-ordinated plan for homework? 
Homework policy states what is expected of a pupil per week.

No current overview apart from the policy.

Wim will conduct a homework survey to study the situation. Parents in S1 and S2 will be surveyed initially. It is intended that all year groups will be surveyed. 
Co-ordination of Open Day attendance for colleges and universities?
For parents to car-pool, if no trip organised by school

S6 applying for UCAS went to Wick

Support team offering help to students for completing their Personal Statements

Working also with Skills Development Scotland – modern apprenticeships, November event.
There is an App to involve all parents and interested students.
Higher education tour – representatives from several universities

Planning to introduce this in June, following the exams.
Link with St Andrews University - Access for rural communities. Representative will visit the school.
Also Aspire North – resource material – very good paperwork re writing Personal Statements.
Suggestion also to encourage visits by past pupils to share university experiences.
One parent made a point of expressing their appreciation that a significant improvement has been made with regard to this concern since last year.
Acting Rector’s Report – Wim Chalmet
WCT gave a full and detailed account of recent and current developments at the school. These included: Wim appreciated support of community for the SMT team effort.
He stressed the importance of parent contact – he wants to hear what is happening. Important for parents to be heard. Encourage parents to make use of the drop-in sessions that are held regularly.
New Informational management system centralisation
Move from E1 to SEEMiS. Transition has not gone as well or as fast as hoped. This is a problem throughout Highland Region. 

Text messaging introduced last year is not working now under the new system. It is hoped to be restored soon.

The Reporting system is still not ready yet.

The current Email addresses are proving difficult to transfer over but should be up and running soon.
Action plan in response to the Inspectors visit: 

Self evaluation for improvement, to support teachers, to ensure consistency.
Senior managers focusing on Pupil engagement. Feedback has been given to teachers and discussed with the Faculty leader.
More detail on the school results. A new computer system to INSIGHT will give the school the opportunity to go into the detail of school results.
Department Action plan. Working on Targets for this year. Each Departmental improvement plan will be discussed with the Quality improvement Officer on Oct 7th.
Three probationers started in August: 
Robbie Dair - Chemistry, 
Rachael Miller - Technology 
Emily Murchison-Macdonald - Gaelic. 
Mrs Robinson (English) is returning after the October break after Maternity leave – post was covered by Ms Clapton

 Mrs Wood (PE) is now on maternity leave – Ms Trisha Mackay appointed till June 2014

 Mr Sim (PE) will be leaving TRA and will start new post at Elgin Academy after Oct break – to be advertised

 The Youth Support Worker appointed – Mark Hutcheon

 He will be working with Sandy McGregor on attendance issues. This will be a pilot project until June.

School Captains’ Report -  Michael Bremner and Jason Coetzee
6th year students take on leadership roles but 5th years do not have as much opportunity.
In an attempt to encourage 5th year responsibility five 5th years have been appointed

5th year social prefects – responsible for organising social events at break and lunchtime.

Some 5th years have been made Senior Ambassadors – giving a direct channel for 5th year views to the Senior Pupil Team.
In addition 20 volunteers – most from 5th year – have been appointed hall monitors.
These changes are to help school captains and vice captains.

Prefects and student leaders also help at outside events such as parent evenings and the anti-drug initiative.
Outside of school they recently helped the wider community in taking down flower baskets in the Rose Garden on Tain High Street. 
Currently the student leadership is composed of:

2 captains

2 vice captains

Buddy leaders for the 6th year buddy system for new S1 students.
Prefects

Social prefects

This year Charity Day will be expanded with a Ceilidh. This will be a pupil run event. Tickets £5 and the proceeds will be to support selected charities. Happening this Thursday and Friday (October 9 and 10).

Charity Day events will include a: 

6th year auction

6th year boys leg wax

Gunging of teacher and two captains.

And a talent show.

In recent years there has been a lack of enthusiasm for the traditional Halloween Disco. The introduction of the Ceilidh is to replace this.
Music for the ceilidh will come from the students themselves.

Funding bid from school

Since the Parent Council have surplus funds they have asked school departments to bid for projects that the PC can support.

There was a desire to make better use of the Assembly Hall and provide two soccer tables for us during break times / lunch.
The Financial committee of the school have agreed to support with £500 and ask the PC to match their amount.

Iain called a vote and it was approved that the PC give £500 towards two soccer tables. 
It is hoped that further games might follow.
Awareness Events

On Tuesday 7th October there will be a drug and substance abuse awareness meeting 7.00pm in the Assembly Hall.

Thanks were expressed to all who have made it happen, especially Connie Farrell, Roz Oliver-Jones, Rob Parkes and Angela Marwick.

It is hoped to have one event a term. For example: Preparing for exams, What’s the Score with National 4/5s? Ideas welcome for further subjects.

Parent Council Work Plan 2014-15

Cover and attend parents evenings
Careers days

What could you do as a parent to help school?
What should we be doing as a PC?
Now have email groups
Have  fb page

Have email address

Can act as an advocate for parents with school

Ask for volunteers – what can you do?

Election of Office Holders for Session 2014-15

The following were elected as office holders for the 2014-15 session after being proposed and seconded and then by a public show of hands:

Chair         - Iain  Morrison

Vice-Chair - Fiona Robertson 
Treasurer  - Donald Beaton 
Secretary  - Peter McIntyre 
Appreciation was expressed and endorsed of the good job Iain had done as Chair in the past year.
Any other Business

The current uniform policy is now on the school website.

The school is currently looking at options for purchasing items online.

Meetings in 2014-15

· Thursday 27th November 6.45pm
· Friday 28th November – during the day

· Thursday 22nd January 6.45pm

· Thursday 26th March 6.45pm

· Thursday 28th May 6.45
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